Public Minutes of CCPG Meeting held 24th November 2020.
This was our 11th meeting held online since CCPG was set up on 1st April 2020. It was fully attended excepting the Athlete rep who couldn’t attend due to work commitments and training schedule. It is important that we look into what might be the best way for the athletes to have a voice on CCPG. A process to find that out is underway.
Athlete and GB Climbing Update:
A lot of hard work and documentation has gone into the process of getting Molly Thompson Smith and Will Bosi to the IFSC competition in Moscow accompanied by Head Coach Tom Greenall. That is not to mention the huge amount of training and preparation that Will and Molly have put in over the past months.
Nick Colton noted that all GB Climbing staff are now back from furlough and keen to get on with the backlog of work.
Jamie Smith from Climb Scotland has been working with Ice Climbing selection. Like everybody , he is grappling with the lockdown where 8 walls are suffering from lockdown and holding up training.

Finance:
CCPG was presented with the current financial figures. The predictions from this information is that we will end the year slightly within budget.
Budgeting for 2021 is now underway and we keenly await the results of the Progression Submission which we put in to UK Sport in October. We should learn the outcome of the bid in late December. When we are aware of what award we may receive then we will be able to plan our goals for 2021 and budget accordingly.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Work is on-going as we plan how to seek sponsorship. This is not going as fast as we had hoped but it is progressing.
GB Climbing’s specialist training area Unit E at the Works (Sheffield) has earlier been funded through UK Sport Aspirant Funding. That came to an end yesterday; however GB Climbing has now taken over the lease for the time being.

Governance Procedures:
CCPG has agreed that a Working Group be set up to clarify the rights of each individual Home Nation Board (Scotland, England, Wales and NI).  That will ensure that each nation knows where their responsibilities lie and for what Events. It will also make clear the rights of athletes in any sponsorship deal involving GB Climbing.
GB Climbing will also be looking through its documentation procedures to establish where there might be gaps. Any omissions will have work done to rectify the situation.

I think that is about everything for now. I hope that by the next time I write this we will have had good news from UK Sport and we will all being vaccinated against Covid 19. We all look forward to a more normal 2021.

Thank you and take care,
Rab Carrington
Chair CCPG
2nd December 2020.

